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January 29, 2021                                                                                                Sunrise at Troy, 1-8-21 

Warriors,  

 This has been a busy week!  We are in the last week of Open Enrollment, students took 

the PSAT, there was a Special Board of Trustees meeting, our solar project kicked into high 

gear, and we received some much needed rain / snow with more on the way! 

 

Troy Tech 8th Grade Applicants for 2021-2022 School Year: January 29, 2021 is the 

DEADLINE to complete the online application at applicants.troyhigh.com Please share with 

family or friends that may be interested in Troy Tech, International Baccalaureate, Cambridge 

AICE, or Honors placement at Troy. Application Instructions and FAQ January 2021 including 

details on writing samples, saving, and troubleshooting and Information Flyer are available.   

 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2flinks.a.signalkit.com%2fls%2fclick%3fupn%3dNiSuIuQLsMSs-2BNShd5sTvZ6Pc324SfMUbSaqidiR5d-2B5znLZZJ6K3FzEPXDZ6ZtBZqfz_f5jPf-2FEZhKpOtXsPhZ7wF8z3dgrLJeZcvUWFzXKlf3keO2H3IQWdgChKBqN7wOCVUciogVKKKZaxDfkRANNQgGWmGwe7X51sh9-2BGhO6U7M875aC-2BMwuSMt6gaji8BdQAtcfdJ2Hwv7MoLac8eMJ2Zek02HVndouSPRbZ-2FwMk7CaGSsXAQ-2BwVnuFnTFiVZGo3wv01E-2BOJ696V61oMx-2F7BxJ6946vUe32QzPI4KSomhBR9JcFIMjXJyfMdUKUdJJtx-2BuplrAlB7LrYYvYQdwSNart-2FnT7HgJyu38Im3mbxJOCEQ2I4Bs-2F2yp4cP6fKuUMU&c=E,1,_zEMof3KfjaQQttkfEaiiIE6-GBjhL_0C4a1cV7w9fyRWkzZ2SkB7vLaqT76zT4aEuGbZR5IiqfNE4E8SSTsuWqUVHUh33jOQtloaVEP8IpLUBPXI4C8Ifw,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2flinks.a.signalkit.com%2fls%2fclick%3fupn%3dDhP0SMcaD-2FeicGP3gkHeK0AITMk82gsSBPCVAELoz0RxdaFRAeaDWoR8QKhb9wjkgVZpvTuEvedt8lsdeBt-2Fu-2BK-2FiF8mSLwoVv4B9JmSJT-2FY9vbXwn4WtU7Vgz5IO51z-2BYLu88kgUxrnVhbkZrzxre-2B6f6UmxNhb3vfcH4Yy5nJuspKe5KzDlDIj3gOFqGZ9vzxS_f5jPf-2FEZhKpOtXsPhZ7wF8z3dgrLJeZcvUWFzXKlf3keO2H3IQWdgChKBqN7wOCVUciogVKKKZaxDfkRANNQgGWmGwe7X51sh9-2BGhO6U7M875aC-2BMwuSMt6gaji8BdQAbK2nnooL4RvnE55vgwRQsBAnVa5cWSi6QcAeG9a2LUvtQUxKAte1Kr300dCDpxTM63cwq5HbqTbGPr7N-2F5b-2FvnKWQDhTJHOmWElczxEB7UQrFQd75FIjU-2B1DdpFLTuLr-2BMd3jyW5L3O3JvH2-2FFvsyrYCgKy-2BlYV1t-2FziNQTUfofRLeOtKpw2atDxUz-2Bw6PNi&c=E,1,x79g074oZWKhQuiRzsYyo6qbrgtbI_W5k4w1wZTSS49Qy51F-5bCWPs5pO4HcyNyT6cDPF0-QTywkCgkGFxLvMM-0GTL4ITQ-ZYRlZVYZK333iKyljpn&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2flinks.a.signalkit.com%2fls%2fclick%3fupn%3dDhP0SMcaD-2FeicGP3gkHeK0AITMk82gsSBPCVAELoz0RxdaFRAeaDWoR8QKhb9wjkgVZpvTuEvedt8lsdeBt-2Fu78FFa9l5in5YqiFIe-2BiRHrgsmM8iKII4zrPd8UiIyLRi8CLEvWwmq3o1gbz8TMv2F-2Fmaw0akcahbz4aCGFgIEUJwwxu2LKwaPk3GM9-2B-2FQrWkNLt_f5jPf-2FEZhKpOtXsPhZ7wF8z3dgrLJeZcvUWFzXKlf3keO2H3IQWdgChKBqN7wOCVUciogVKKKZaxDfkRANNQgGWmGwe7X51sh9-2BGhO6U7M875aC-2BMwuSMt6gaji8BdQA-2B-2BLRu1SF-2BuS0V4ZDUwuRKIoRzVz8Q8CVduiAyjVuYD9CrN9jD-2BPualYHfbgLUMZ1pAxnVBndMb9RPq3DDoXn0srWHelMxckTjZO1VdX4Ikdj7MF1y42K0aozWv-2F0t86lYUh9D8ugtRTU17N0q39YL7XCHFDqVZEE1L0ZYTyCe2Lrv52cG-2BbLTgWDOaLgoD0S&c=E,1,G6hq_hERf-EVZdtfaSpqOl7u0NzUaDurYtGOM7FI7F5eiaXRBzaL9eMltuSPle7LVkLtDXgtXmZyk9TcH7I-Ps3KmNCdXPcyNgtJi-eO8elpXQ311mHv&typo=1


 

Current Troy Tech 9-11th Grade Registration for 2021-2022 School 

Year troytech.troyhigh.com The website includes updated Troy Tech pathways course 

information, slides, and video to help students make informed decisions about their Troy Tech 

electives when they register in the first weeks of February with their counselors. February 1 

from 1:30-2:15 Optional Zoom student/parent meeting about Troy Tech Pathways registration 

for 2021-2022 school year (for current 9-11th Q & A) https://fjuhsd-

org.zoom.us/j/87559909684?pwd=SXh4NW5iS1JwSG1nUWJHNzNxcHR2QT09 

 

Current FJUHSD residents, today is the last day of the Open Enrollment period for the 

2021-2022 school year! This is the FJUHSD website link:  https://www.fjuhsd.org/Page/917 

2021/2022 OPEN ENROLLMENT 

Between January 11 - 29, 2021, the District will be offering an open enrollment 

option to all students entering the ninth through twelfth grades for the 2021/22 school year. 

 Open enrollment is a procedure to provide your student with the opportunity to apply for 

admission to a District school of choice. Students residing within the FJUHSD boundaries 

may apply for enrollment in any FJUHSD schools.  

PROOF OF RESIDENCY IS REQUIRED AT TIME OF APPLICATION! 

Please provide a gas, water, or electricity bill AND Rental Agreement/Mortgage 

statement. 

YOU DO NOT NEED TO APPLY IF YOU WISH FOR YOUR STUDENT TO 

ATTEND THE SCHOOL OF RESIDENCE.   

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2flinks.a.signalkit.com%2fls%2fclick%3fupn%3dNiSuIuQLsMSs-2BNShd5sTvdwbQbN61ZgDYojXQZ2CKExUKcIXWmMIhJ6qowDvNuzrgO6a_f5jPf-2FEZhKpOtXsPhZ7wF8z3dgrLJeZcvUWFzXKlf3keO2H3IQWdgChKBqN7wOCVUciogVKKKZaxDfkRANNQgGWmGwe7X51sh9-2BGhO6U7M875aC-2BMwuSMt6gaji8BdQA5WWlbGLys9mMMGqECy5ZWI7kFnPvhkTx6-2BDVIqSOM-2FotqoHojV58gqB4wtprg7VRVsL81Inlo2JEGT0t7bMb-2FjwmWFN5vkaHdmdO29ZuvJT-2FN8A9BZA-2Fq-2FbDQqq-2B81D3AB-2FFFWd4fKeO6mRs3Q4PZ4caLBaZTtsjhA2po-2FT7jRDb0suUjRLHR0efJSzNlD15&c=E,1,GOrA9_pCRC4PIBmTZ5-fltWdhQ1a8ZhxJZUIFnV5hUqJjuFoUVPmu9rTkQiC3LHTPtZy7PZzJU6zBmvwrhKz5-cG1bAU-L-WvCzLaAeXvzOquQP4DAL7a9WN2w,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2flinks.a.signalkit.com%2fls%2fclick%3fupn%3dDhP0SMcaD-2FeicGP3gkHeK0y1ulZVUbsMDjWFJnRWQYYR58do7g4WAWTjYpA-2BwAS9aZJ4TND4zpcbLHCNNZtx6hx1iP745DNij2kj1jewhtRKKX-2FJNLN9Wyd3BZQMBBnwq1trh5cOZm-2F2uodTACLmcw-3D-3DX1GN_f5jPf-2FEZhKpOtXsPhZ7wF8z3dgrLJeZcvUWFzXKlf3keO2H3IQWdgChKBqN7wOCVUciogVKKKZaxDfkRANNQgGWmGwe7X51sh9-2BGhO6U7M875aC-2BMwuSMt6gaji8BdQAl-2BFWa9lUAnkZW8CxHpSnz3nw4laI1Do2-2Bq5marGboHNkHqdhdbNaf-2FyW3RBg0GEqbuxuahlhiGYm3-2BqcoxmWHuIOyTwbcHIwYgX7XiTVBQeMtKnM3W41sZocVHPjuhgtIyCTv33n7li-2BeOP1n1JFnEphY0tzQ3LClwR41jzdzuYGDFg3JyP8g8gR6QymerTH&c=E,1,IiEATADFiYgaDP5B2Ga_fc-IUK_vwe3EJ5uWvca2JQw0zGQ21rjzfDI25BScRYI6hdfpj97apceNmyfFkjbEwDhAmcm2Zel8VJ8bEaV45ZeOcg,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2flinks.a.signalkit.com%2fls%2fclick%3fupn%3dDhP0SMcaD-2FeicGP3gkHeKxPwbQva1g3MaM4384TzSSe4Cw-2B4aA6-2BojQG-2FYn0ctOZmKZsE-2BGnTgpquKMrAqld47B1La3Ha6rwkPNlkes9vqesWLx1Ycc-2BQdGFO6M15A1wpHFk_f5jPf-2FEZhKpOtXsPhZ7wF8z3dgrLJeZcvUWFzXKlf3keO2H3IQWdgChKBqN7wOCVUciogVKKKZaxDfkRANNQgGWmGwe7X51sh9-2BGhO6U7M875aC-2BMwuSMt6gaji8BdQAFdC9usWR4al75Oq6bk-2FaTdFQKgIPZfvDdIBxgIjUyjnmKjh5X3rSwBsp5K4P0OD1T9zGroOm5JnpBZ7cs6ERezfx0tuVldWRxUOKBNw1NgH-2F75UzSRerGEFb6T0z-2BDGSkanq8F1bhuv1oj5BXEjdgOzfAz-2BxQ2MVeNrp4yhHpwprxJ4VOOYpX79JotM-2F4wBY&c=E,1,a8cSorWKOHD1_lSZp36JjqaUgpG3aDC3os6PrFpXzXa9DOdt8FhXaWqZZhWlCcnJV2cciathOye5J2o1HXnWMGR1DmzFnRRgeN2j34yqBDg,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2flinks.a.signalkit.com%2fls%2fclick%3fupn%3dDhP0SMcaD-2FeicGP3gkHeKxPwbQva1g3MaM4384TzSSe4Cw-2B4aA6-2BojQG-2FYn0ctOZmKZsE-2BGnTgpquKMrAqld47B1La3Ha6rwkPNlkes9vqesWLx1Ycc-2BQdGFO6M15A1wpHFk_f5jPf-2FEZhKpOtXsPhZ7wF8z3dgrLJeZcvUWFzXKlf3keO2H3IQWdgChKBqN7wOCVUciogVKKKZaxDfkRANNQgGWmGwe7X51sh9-2BGhO6U7M875aC-2BMwuSMt6gaji8BdQAFdC9usWR4al75Oq6bk-2FaTdFQKgIPZfvDdIBxgIjUyjnmKjh5X3rSwBsp5K4P0OD1T9zGroOm5JnpBZ7cs6ERezfx0tuVldWRxUOKBNw1NgH-2F75UzSRerGEFb6T0z-2BDGSkanq8F1bhuv1oj5BXEjdgOzfAz-2BxQ2MVeNrp4yhHpwprxJ4VOOYpX79JotM-2F4wBY&c=E,1,a8cSorWKOHD1_lSZp36JjqaUgpG3aDC3os6PrFpXzXa9DOdt8FhXaWqZZhWlCcnJV2cciathOye5J2o1HXnWMGR1DmzFnRRgeN2j34yqBDg,&typo=1
https://www.fjuhsd.org/Page/917


 

 The annual FJUHSD Student Art Show is a little different this year due to the pandemic.  

Artwork by our FJUHSD students and this particular piece by Troy student, Daniela Herrera are 

on display until Valentine’s Day.  The artwork is outstanding, and there is some truly exceptional 

art to enjoy! 

 

 Yesterday, I received messages from two of Troy’s amazing English teachers, Ms. Kelly 

Lutes and Ms. Gabrielle Hufferd regarding a total of three Troy students recently recognized by 

the Region-at-Large program of the 2021 Scholastic Art & Writing Awards, presented by the 



Alliance for Young Artists & Writers.  This organization is far from unknown.  Ms. Lutes and 

Ms. Huffered shared the award notification letter and the organization’s description of students 

they have recognized. "Since 1923 the Scholastic Awards have recognized some of America's 

most celebrated artists when they were teenagers. We are proud to count you among our 

esteemed group of Alumni which include, Andy Warhol, Tschabalala Self, Stephen King, Charles 

White, Joyce Carol Oates, and Kay Walkingstick. The Scholastic Awards wish you continued 

success in your creative endeavors as a young writer. Congratulations again on this remarkable 

achievement!" 

Ms. Lutes’ wrote of her students,“As their teacher, it has been thrilling to work with all students 

and help them find joy in craftsmanship when it comes to writing and cultivating their own voice. 

Congratulations to all who worked tirelessly on drafts, participated in writing workshops, and 

took a risk by submitting their work.” 

Daniella Cabral: Honorable Mention for her essay The Window submitted in the Personal Essay 

& Memoir category. 

Ashley Youm: Honorable Mention for her essay The Apple submitted in the Personal Essay & 

Memoir category. 

Ms. Huffered’s wrote of Jade,“She is a truly exceptional writer, but an even better person.” 

Jade Bahng actually received two different awards for two submissions:  Silver Key in the 

Critical Essay category for Hail Homer’s Hero (or not), and Honorable Mention submitted in the 

Journalism category for Vogue’s Vague Choice for Change. 

 Congratulations to these outstanding writers and thank you to our teachers for providing 

the guidance and knowledge to help them with reach their potential!  Great job, Warriors! 

 

From our Troy Guidance Counselors, here is some timely information all Troy students 

need to know for the upcoming year!   

2021-2022 Course Registration as well as 2021 summer school registration for our 

current 9-11 grade students takes place February 2-17.  Counselors will conduct grade-level 

registration presentations as well as explain the steps to submit the registration forms.  

Counselors will also be hosting grade-level registration Q&A sessions for their students and the 

details will be posted to their Google classrooms. Selecting the appropriate amount and level of 

courses for students is a family endeavor and we strongly encourage you to review the 



information together.  Parents and students may view the registration information posted on the 

Troy website here: https://www.fjuhsd.org/Page/600. 

 

Our prayers regarding sports may be in the process of getting answered.  Since last week 

much has changed with the COVID-19 restrictions in California.  For starters we are no longer 

under the Governor’s Stay at Home Orders.  Of course all of us have been impacted by the 

pandemic, arguably none more than high school athletes.  There are some recent changes to 

sports that have already been announced, and more that I suspect are coming soon.  Some sports 

are actually able to begin competitions, such as Cross Country and Golf.  Students have 

continued to train and prepare for the possibility the pandemic would ease enough to allow their 

sport the opportunity to compete.  For our FJUHSD schools, we have put our efforts into 

improving our facilities and athletic fields.  Last week I showed off our soccer field and this 

week, here is our newly laser leveled Girls’ Softball field.  It looks awesome and with the 

reduction in the weird hops the ball can take, this field is going to play fantastically!  Plus, the 

geometric angles and distances are now all correct.  

https://www.fjuhsd.org/Page/600.


On Tuesday we were fortunate to offer and administer the several times delayed PSAT 

exam to 268 juniors at Troy High School.  Thank you to all the proctors, hall monitors, 

counselors, coordinators, and district and site personnel that made this testing possible for not 

only the students at Troy, but all our FJUHSD schools!  This was the last opportunity for 

students to be able to compete for National Merit Recognition and Scholarships, as we had 

postponed this exam since October and there were no more opportunities left.   We were able to 

hold the exams in our clean, safe, socially distanced, and PPE’d up school environment.  It was 

wonderful to see our students in person again! 

 

 Currently in Fullerton we are enjoying some nice winter rain and up in the mountains we 

can see the snow.  I took this picture from my home last weekend.  There is far more snow now.  

The good news, skiing and snowboarding can be done with appropriate social distancing.  The 

bad news, you need to get there without being in a car for hours with people outside of your 

household.  We do have two long weekends coming on February 8
th

 and the 15
th

, so if all the 

work we have been doing to bring this pandemic continues to improve, perhaps this could be an 

option…  Hitting the slopes is some fantastic exercise! 

 

 Here is some news from the College Board that has been on the national news and you 

may have already heard about, but the Troy Guidance Department wants to make sure everyone 

has the same information.  Lead Troy Counselor Ms. Sarah Saleen wrote, “I am sure our 



families will want to know about College Board updates to the SAT, discontinuing SAT subject 

tests, etc…please include this College Board press release in Friday's Warrior Weekly!” 

https://allaccess.collegeboard.org/update-reducing-and-simplifying-demands-

students?SFMC_cid=EM428567-&rid=66568511 

 

Last week I wrote about our cyber teams competing in the CyberPatriot competition.  We 

have a little bit of news and still need to get the full results.  Here is the update from nationally 

recognized CyberPatriot Coach, Mr. Allen Stubblefield.  “Official scores and Nationals.    

I would expect for official results to be posted early next week. It appears that we have two 

teams that have qualified for nationals, with two more teams just missing out by two places. 

It also looks like we might have the #1 US team in the Gold tier and our top middle school team 

was 25th.  I am very proud of ALL of your efforts for CP 13!” 

2 favorite websites: www.cyberseek.org and cyber.org  

 

Cyber Coach, Mr. Allen Stubblefield also reported that there is also additional news 

coming out of the Cyber Security world with the announcement of awards to Troy students from 

Aspirations in Computing an National Center for Women & Information Technology (NCWIT). 

The NCWIT awards categories are listed 

at https://www.aspirations.org/recognitions/AiCAward 

Also recognized: 

NATIONAL HONORABLE MENTION 

Ashmita Kumar 

Rachel Xin 

NATIONAL RISING STAR 

Katrina Mizou 

ORANGE COUNTY  RISING STAR 

Noah Kim 

Terrie Kim 

Amisha Kumar 

Kendra Chen 

Susanna Cao 

https://allaccess.collegeboard.org/update-reducing-and-simplifying-demands-students?SFMC_cid=EM428567-&rid=66568511
https://allaccess.collegeboard.org/update-reducing-and-simplifying-demands-students?SFMC_cid=EM428567-&rid=66568511
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fwww.cyberseek.org&c=E,1,7iU9-8cPUdi68MN-0VrllHwn4uHVaFWw2sXy54abcN2RVpDevDIm1xamQcmPuz2KI5iwdskph7LOboygcU9M5trVUQW05I5QlVxMwtLTDWk3bL1y2DXfOWbnkQ,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fcyber.org&c=E,1,DOWDziH_eFpT6qS89jVZsYkjpR3kS8O9Qxht04bJW_prvRgjUlV21aVecJ0cmtghcv-4t9if2TBkOMLtSXmvbsNB0mAeNMrEuW0p9siS88m6okOaKhBG&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.aspirations.org%2frecognitions%2fAiCAward&c=E,1,pETuCCGeYz5h_AdCud2ECeJCojb52l2_ySzDfIzptpMUMVJPS43yJUt_V8jppKExjU0g4ZWRZfvsHKMYWZhIVjy3PCe_eIGpol72JR3ESGkuv1OL1fsuf_4c-FTh&typo=1


ORANGE COUNTY HONORABLE MENTION 

Veebha Havaldar 

Kristy Kumagai 

Ashmita Kumar 

Congratulations to all these amazing students!  They are excelling in a field that seems to 

have almost unlimited growth potential.  I am very proud of the work, with the support of 

FJUSHD that has been done at Troy to build an infrastructure of teachers and technology.   We 

are able to support talented students, and we are a school that is also able to inspire in students 

with the very idea of Cyber and then help students truly become some of the best in the world in 

this field—followed by college, and careers with unlimited potential!  Go Warriors!!! 

 

 Our ASB is working on another Pep Rally for our school!  With all our rallies being 

Virtual this year, here is an opportunity to participate!  Video submissions are due soon! 

 

 In more Valentine’s Day news, with the day being only a couple weeks away, what could 

be better than Singing Valentines?  Here is more information from our outstanding Troy Vocal 

Music Director, Mr. Mark Henson! 

“With February right around the corner, the Vocal Music Program is beginning 

the annual SINGING VALENTINE sale.   



Grams will be delivered virtually this year, starting February 12, and can be sent to anyone.  

For just $5, the purchaser can choose from six songs sung by our own Vocal Ensemble.   

Please check out our 30 Second Promo, and feel free to share with your students and others. 

(Can staff members purchase Singing Valentines?  Of course!) 

Visit vocal.troyhigh.com to purchase. 

As always. . . thanks for your support!” 

 

 Student and Parents, please read the message from Dr. Scambray regarding the change in 

tentative plans to return to the Hybrid Instructional Model on February 1
st
!  Currently, our 

Distance Learning Model has been extended through February 5
th

 with the Board of Trustees 

meeting again on February 2
nd

 at 5:00pm to discuss the next possible date to return to Hybrid 

Learning. 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kFCxDF8iVso
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fvocal.troyhigh.com%2f&c=E,1,jVEUbkRXdijlrRKox-VL4blHS0cjLr_LtfujKG5Jg77ldiDEgxuk8Prq8vOacWysGEZBlP9FqhF-XHqtKJr3NG_d1N1B1TjZ0IL7I0N-TmdQw94,&typo=1


It is raining today, but it is supposed to clear sometime today and tomorrow is supposed 

to be cool but sunny.  There is a possibility of rain next week, but we can worry about that next 

week.    I know this is great blanket and indoor weather, unless out on the ski slopes!   

 

 Of course it can be cold even inside, and sometimes your boxer dog can get up from 

under her blanket and scare the heck out of you…she was trying to get my coffee. 

Have a great weekend, and hopefully all of us will get some much needed rest and 

relaxation this weekend! I will see everyone back in our Virtual Distance Learning world on 

Monday!       W.V. Mynster 


